SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**

OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

January 12-15, 1982

IX, 17

WELCOME - NEW STUDENTS

Tuesday, January 12

10:00 a.m.

Wednesday, January 13

10:00 a.m.

Thursday, January 14

10:00 a.m.

7:00-8:00 p.m.

Friday, January 15

No scheduled activities

NOTICES:

Chapel: Spring Convocation. Dr. Archie L. Nations, Professor of N.T. Interpretation.

Binkley Chapel.

Chapel: Dr. Delos Miles, Associate Professor of Evangelism.

Chapel: Mrs. Christine Gregory, First-Vice President of the Southern Baptist Convention.

Student Vesper Service, Appleby Chapel

STUDENT VESPER SERVICE:

The first student vesper service of the new year will be held on Thursday, January 14th in the Appleby Chapel. There will be a special time for prayer, Broken Oliver will be sharing through special music, and Malcolm Atkins will bring a devotional message. The faculty and student body are encouraged to share in this inspirational service.

MIDDLER CLASS DINNER:

The middler class will have a covered dish dinner around the theme, "A Midway Celebration," on January 28 at 7:00 p.m. in the seminary cafeteria. The dinner will be for single and married students and their spouses. Please call the Student Affairs Office to let them know what you will be bringing.

SUMMER MINISTRY POSITIONS:

Students interested in a summer position as a Boy Scout Camp Chaplain, June 13 - August 10, 1982 should contact the FIM office. The camp is

in Raleigh. Several other requests have also been received for persons interested in summer ministry opportunities. Students should contact FIM now if they are interested. Other opportunities (both resort and church) are posted on the FIM bulletin boards on campus.

SPECIAL LIBRARY WORKSHOP:

Entering students are invited and encouraged to participate in a two-hour workshop on how to use the library at Southeastern effectively. This illustrated presentation will be conducted by the Reference Librarian in the audiovisual auditorium of the Library (second floor) from 2:00-4:00 on Monday, January 11. Topics covered will be based on questions most frequently asked or problems most often encountered in using the library.

PENN. S. JERSEY VISIT:

Dr. Harold Crane & Dr. Terry Douglas from Penn. -S. Jersey Convention will be on campus Jan. 19th to interview students interested in work in Penn.

S. Jersey area or in the Van Ministry. Please sign up for an individual appointment in FIM Office in Broyhill Hall.

PEER GROUP DINNER: Dr. Bob Poerschke's fall peer group (#1) will be having a New Year's dinner party on Thursday,
January 14 in his home. Come between 5:30-6:00 p.m. Serving will begin at 6:00.

SENIORS - LOOKING FOR A MINISTERING PLACE?

Register for the FIM Workshop to be held on Monday, January 25. Associational, state, convention, SBC and seminary personnel will participate in the conference. They will be here to talk about one's ministering place.

Contact the FIM if you plan to attend.

CLASS PAPERS READY:

Papers from Dr. Porter Routh's classes, M4652 - Baptist Growth and M4603 - How Baptists Work Together may be picked up in the Dean's office.

NATIONAL PARKS MINISTRY:

A Christian Ministry in the National Parks recruiter will be on campus Tuesday, January 12, 1982. If you are interested in a summer job in

one of the National Parks, please come by FIM and sign up for an appointment. The appointments will be held in Mackie Commons Room, Mackie Hall. There will be a slide presentation at 12:00. If necessary, interviews will be held on Monday evening, the 11th.

CONFERENCE FOR NEW MINISTERS: Making the Most of Your Ministry: The First Five Years is a conference being sponsored by

the Sunday School Board for beginning ministers and their spouses. The conference will be held in Nashville, Tennessee February 15-18. The agenda and other information is available in FIM.

PROPERTY TAX LISTING:

Students living in seminary housing and owning personal property are subject to county and city tax assessments. The deadline to list property for 1982 is February 1. A 10% late listing fee will be imposed for listings made after this date. Personal property for city and county taxes may be listed by mail or in person. To obtain listing forms or assistance contact the Wake County Tax Supervisor's office at 755-6550 in Raleigh. Listing may be done in person at the Wake Forest Town Hall, 400 E. Elm St. (near the shopping center), 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday - Friday.

MAKE-UP EXAMINATIONS:

Examinations will be given during the week of January 19 for students who were providentially hindered from taking them at the scheduled time in December. Requests to take these examinations must be made with the Registrar by January 14, 1982.

COURSES FOR WIVES:

CAMPUS BUL

Student wives can enroll for classes being offered on Thursday evenings. These classes begin on Jan. 14, meet in the Appleby Building and the fee is \$15.00. A class is available for wives who are high school graduates and another for those who are college graduates. The class for high school graduates is Exposition of Great Texts in the New Testament to be taught by Prof. Cook and the course for college graduates is Religious Authority to be taught by Prof. Graves (Authority of the Bible, God etc.). If a student wife wishes to enroll for regularly scheduled courses, special provisions can be made and she can feel free to confer with the Registrar about admission and registration.

Material for the Campus Bulletin should reach the Student Affairs office by 12 noon Wednesday.